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A Tradition of Excellence 

Dear parents and carers,  
 
As communicated in an email to you this morning and also on our school facebook page, I would like 
to confirm with you that a member of our school community has tested positive for COVID-19.   
 
We were notified at 8:34am this morning that our school was non-operational effective immediately 
for the on-site attendance of students and staff to allow time for contact tracing.  I would like to thank 
our wonderful families for promptly and calmly collecting their children this morning at such short 
notice and our students who were exceptionally well behaved.  I would also like to thank our GPS staff 
for calmly supervising the students outside and assisting in the safe, socially distanced collection of 
students.   
 
All staff and students are asked to self-isolate until you receive further advice.  
There is no requirement to get a COVID-19 test at this time unless you are unwell.  
Please note:  2021 Kindy Kritters participants are excluded from this advice. 
 
NSW Health has requested anyone who has been unwell or if you develop any symptoms such as a 
fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, runny nose, loss of smell/taste, muscle/joint pains, 
diarrhoea, nausea/vomiting or extreme tiredness to be tested at one of the COVID-19 testing clinics.  

Further information about COVID-19 is available on the NSW Government website.  

The NSW Department of Education will continue to work closely with NSW Health to ensure the 
health and safety of all students and staff is maintained.  
 
The safety and wellbeing of our staff and students is of paramount importance to us at all times.  As 
such we will continue to work closely with NSW Health to ensure that all necessary health advice is 
adhered to.   
 
While we recognise this will be disruptive and inconvenient for families, it is important that we follow 
NSW Health advice and take all necessary precautions to minimise the risk of further transmission to 
support our community.  
 
During this time, learning from home resources will be available from the learning from home hub.  

Thank you for your ongoing support.  We do not know when the school will be operational at this 
stage and as soon as we are provided with updates, we will share this information with families. 
 
Michelle McDonagh  
Principal   

AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/calendar.html
http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/how-to-protect-yourself-and-others/clinics
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/learning-at-home


GPS P & C MOVIE FUNDRAISER 
Notes went home with students last week for our P & C Movie 
Fundraiser.  Books of 5 tickets @ $60 each are available for you to 
watch the movies of your choice, just in time for the school holidays.  
All family members can use them at this great price.  They have a 3 
year expiry so you can watch any time or keep for gifts.  Ask family, 
friends and neighbours if they would like a book too! 
Please return the order form with our child to the box in the front 
office by Friday 26 November.  Tickets will be handed out in Week 10.  
The GPS P & C Committee thanks you for your support. 

School Leadership Nominations for School Captains and Prefects  

It is now that time of the year when the school community decides who will represent the school next 
year as our leaders. The children have been discussing the characteristics of a good leader.  The 
children can begin to focus on their own qualities and come to a very important decision, Do I have 
what it takes to lead my school well?  

To be eligible – The following criteria must be met within the classroom and playground:  

• Positive behaviour record (not more than TWO detentions throughout the year; no Wellbeing 
levels; limited negative behaviours; no Suspensions) over the duration of the Year 5 school year.  

• Full school uniform, including school hat, to be worn consistently (refer to GPS Uniform Policy 
guidelines)  

 
We would like you to discuss further with your child the importance and hard work involved in this 
responsibility and also, the rewards and satisfaction they will receive by being a school leader.   

After you have spoken together and decided that your child would make a good leader, both child and 
parent will need to sign the self nomination form being sent home this week.  Please return the 
nomination for School Captain note before the due date as no forms will be accepted after this date.  

Year 5 students will also have the option for other leadership positions next year such as House 
Captain, House Vice Captain, Library Monitors and SRC Representatives.   

Year 6 into 7 Grafton High School Visit 

On Friday our Year 6 students 
were very excited to participate 

in some Taster lessons at Grafton 
High School as part of their 

transition program for 
High School. 

The students thoroughly enjoyed 
engaging in a variety of lessons 

including music, science, art, 
geography and PE. 



Reminders 

The next P & C meeting will be held on Tuesday 9th November at 6.30pm in our Library. 
All welcome, please come along! 

Year 5 Families 
Your child has taken a note home explaining the procedures to apply for the Selective High School 
Class at Grafton High School.  Please return this form to school if you wish to nominate for this class in 
2023. 
Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high schools in 2023 open on 19 October 2021 and close on 17 
November 2021 at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
If you have any further questions, please call the school and speak with Mrs Fletcher on 6642 1000. 

Green Level Rewards 
Grafton PS have been implementing a new wellbeing policy and a “Green Level Rewards Day” this 
year.  Every child will be entitled to attend rewards day on a point scale system each school term.  At 
the beginning of each term rewards will be announced at school and we will look to publish these re-
ward recipients in the newsletter in the future.  Student voice will be important and SRC will take class 
suggestions to a SRC meeting the term before for suggestions of activities. 
 
Students start each term with the maximum of 40 Star points.  Each week students are given a score 
out of 4 based on the GPS STAR Values (Set a good example, Tolerate Others; Always do your best and 
Respect everyone).  Marks can be changed each week depending on a student’s behaviour.  Students 
may have points deducted for detentions, behaviour levels or classroom incidents. 
 
Students who:  
• Receive 40 star points can select any activity in the table.   
• Receive 39 points will participate in the 39-40 point activity   
• Receive 38-34 star points can select any activity in the 38-34 bracket or any activity in a lower 

point bracket  
• Receive 33-26 star points can select any activity in the 33-26 bracket or any activity in a lower 

point bracket  
• Receive less than 25 star points can select from 25 points or less list only.  

Please help out - Recycled Materials  
 

The infants campus is looking for recycled household 
items to be brought to school. 

Things like food boxes, clear soft drink 
bottles or cylinders. 

Later in the term some students may select the make 
and create Green Level Reward activity.  

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


Community Notices 



Community Notices 

For further information please contact Peter 
Ingenillem, Junior Activities Coordinator, Nippers 

Program, Minnie Waters Wooli Surf Life Saving 
Club on 0427426977 
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